Park Lane Practice Patient Participation Group Meeting
10th June 2019

Present:  Victoria Muller (Practice Manager), Bill Brookes, Pat Brookes, Rob Colclough, Sheila Samme, Keith Samme.
Apologies for Absence  None.
Flu Vaccinations 2018/2019  Victoria reported that over the past winter season the practice had seen a 13% increase in the uptake by those aged 65 and over.  An extra clinic each week had been made available for winter pressure but generally speaking it had been an easy winter.  Mr. Samme enquired whether there was any feedback on the success of the vaccine this season, but there was no information to date.
Medical Records  Changes to the storage of records are due to begin soon when all records will be scanned and the paper copies will be shredded.  Access to records will initially be given to all new patients.
Appointments System  No problems had been noted.  Patients making use of the extended access are helping ease the situation in clinics.  Telephone appointments are also now available.  It is felt that the text reminders of appointments is also working well.  Although some irritation was felt (by patients) at the release of appointments in only two-week blocks, the practice was happy with the arrangement.  The Friends and Family survey which is currently operating is paid for and is not a charge on the practice.  In July the website will offer e-consultations.  Mr. Samme remarked that although there was contact with patients via telephone and text, there was none by e-mail and asked why not?
Diabetes  Rob Colclough, who is particularly interested in diabetes research, mentioned that the incidence of this problem was likely to increase in the next few years.  He wondered whether the practice could do research on the subject, but it was felt that there would be considerable constraints.  However, the new medical school may be able to be involved.  He suggested that a combination of volunteers and local research networks could combine resources and wondered whether the surgery could help in any way – Victoria was willing to consider any suggestions and asked Rob to forward any information and posters or leaflets.  Within the surgery diabetes checks currently include feet and eyes and a Doppler machine has recently been bought to check feet by the surgery staff.
Primary Care Changes  Whereas previously funding was channelled through the Primary Care Group, the medical practices in the area have been grouped into networks and funding will now be distributed within each network under the supervision of the Clinical Director for each network.  Dr. Andy Devlin is clinical director for East network.  It is felt that this arrangement will more efficiently address local needs.
Next Meeting  -   to be advised.
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